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Mr. Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join me 

in recognizing Attorney Will Ellis Pittman for 
his dedication to serving this great state and 
country. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF LESTER D. M. 
CHUN 

HON. JACKIE SPEIER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, September 8, 2014 

Ms. SPEIER. Mr. Speaker, I rise to honor 
Lester Chun who is retiring after 33 years as 
Instrumental Music Specialist for the 
Hillsborough City School District. Mr. Chun 
has shared his love of music with hundreds of 
students and opened their ears and hearts to 
this universal art form. 

I witnessed his infectious style of teaching in 
my own son whom Mr. Chun taught for three 
years at Crocker Middle School. He describes 
him a musician through and through and a 
teacher who created a great environment for 
learning. My son remembers that he was jo-
vial, yet didn’t allow talking during class. 
‘‘Practice makes perfect,’’ Mr. Chun would 
say—and of course he was right. 

You can honestly say that music is Mr. 
Chun’s life. When not teaching with an inex-
haustible enthusiasm, creativity and dedica-
tion, he plays trumpet and is a pit musician. 

My son wasn’t the only one recognizing his 
talent and passion. Mr. Chun has received nu-
merous awards including the Hillsborough 
Community Care Award, TONY Award— 
Teachers Outstanding Nurturing Youth, 
BRAVO Award—S.F. Bay Area awards for the 
Arts, the Kent Award for innovative instruction, 
and the Golden Bell Award for eight years of 
publishing the Viking Weekly for Crocker Mid-
dle School. 

Lester Chun was born in Honolulu, Hawaii 
in 1954. He attended Damien Memorial High 
School in Honolulu. When he moved to the 
mainland for his higher education, he didn’t 
leave the Aloha spirit behind; it is part of his 
soul. He earned his BA in Music at the Col-
lege of Notre Dame in Belmont and did his 
graduate work in Music History at the Univer-
sity of Southern California. 

He started his position as Instrumental 
Music Specialist in 1981 and is a member of 
the Hillsborough Teacher’s Association, the 
California Teacher’s Association and the Cali-
fornia Music Educator’s Association. 

In his well-deserved retirement, Mr. Chun is 
looking forward to spending more time with his 
wife of 34 years, Janet, and their daughter 
Clarissa. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask the House of Represent-
atives to rise with me to honor Lester D. M. 
Chun, an exceptional music teacher who 
makes his students’ hearts dance with joy. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF THE JOB 
CORPS’ 50TH ANNIVERSARY 

HON. SANFORD D. BISHOP, JR. 
OF GEORGIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, September 8, 2014 

Mr. BISHOP of Georgia. Mr. Speaker, it is 
my great honor to extend a heartfelt congratu-

lations to the students, staff and supporters of 
the Job Corps as they celebrate 50 remark-
able years of educating and training at-risk 
youth. The Turner Jobs Corps Center in Al-
bany, Georgia celebrated this milestone with a 
citywide Birthday Bash held on Wednesday, 
August 20, 2014 at 9:15 a.m. on the campus 
at 2000 Schilling Avenue in Albany, Georgia. 

Job Corps is a no-cost education and train-
ing program that helps young people train for 
a career, earn a high school diploma or GED, 
and find and keep a good job. For eligible 
young people at least 16 years of age that 
qualify as low-income, Job Corps gives them 
the opportunity to learn skilled trades and pro-
vides them with the all-around tools needed to 
succeed in life. 

Job Corps is authorized by Title I–C of the 
Workforce Investment Act of 1998 and is ad-
ministered by the U.S. Department of Labor. 
There are 125 Job Corps center campuses lo-
cated throughout the United States and Puerto 
Rico. 

For the past 50 years, the Job Corps pro-
gram has had an enormous impact on millions 
of young people throughout the nation. As the 
national economy continues to recover, it is 
important that young people have the training 
and education they need to find and maintain 
stable jobs. I am grateful for the Job Corps 
program and its mission to give at-risk youth 
a second chance, equipping them with the re-
sources they need to succeed now and into 
the future. 

I would like to especially recognize the Tur-
ner Job Corps Center in Georgia’s Second 
Congressional District. I have worked closely 
with the Turner Job Corps Center and I have 
seen some of the best and most hard-working 
young adults in Georgia and across the coun-
try emerge from its doors. 

I commend the Job Corps program and its 
dedicated staff for all the wonderful work they 
have done and will continue to do. I am so 
glad to have the Turner Job Corps Center in 
my District and I look forward to continuing to 
collaborate with the Center in working for our 
young people and our communities. 

Mr. Speaker, in closing, I ask that my col-
leagues join me and the more than 700,000 
residents of Georgia’s Second Congressional 
District in expressing our collective and pro-
found gratitude to the students, staff and sup-
porters for their work to educate and train at- 
risk youth so that they have the opportunity to 
pursue good careers and lead successful 
lives. 

f 

RECOGNIZING MS. KATIE 
GLESSMAN 

HON. LEE TERRY 
OF NEBRASKA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, September 8, 2014 

Mr. TERRY. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Ms. Katie Glessman. She is one of 
two top Junior Reserve Officers Training 
Corps (J.R.O.T.C.) cadets from Nebraska to 
receive the organizations highest commenda-
tion, the Legion of Valor Award. 

A selection board reviews thousands of ap-
plications each year and total of twenty-nine 
awards were given out by the national 
J.R.O.T.C. program to receive this prestigious 
award. As a senior at Benson High School, 

Ms. Glessman rose to the rank of Lieutenant 
Colonel to command a battalion within 
J.R.O.T.C. program. This amazing accom-
plishment recognizes the progress of leader-
ship skills and scholarly knowledge within mili-
tary and academic achievements within our 
nation’s college preparation programs. 

Not only has she reached tremendous 
heights in the military preparation program, but 
she is also involved with National Honor Soci-
ety, Fellowship of Christian Athletes, and stu-
dent government. This remarkable young lady 
has aspirations to attend West Point and con-
tinue to participate in officer preparation 
courses at a high level of education. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in congratu-
lating Katie Glessman and the J.R.O.T.C. 
Mentors within Omaha Benson High School 
J.R.O.T.C. on this accomplishment. I know 
that they have set the standards high and 
have become a symbol for Nebraskans for 
years to come. 
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RECOGNIZING THE DOUGLASS IN-
DIANS FOR CLAIMING STATE 
BASEBALL CHAMPIONSHIP TITLE 

HON. LOUIE GOHMERT 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, September 8, 2014 

Mr. GOHMERT. Mr. Speaker, it is with great 
pride today that I enthusiastically recognize 
the 2014 Douglass Indians Baseball Team on 
an outstanding season, in which they have at-
tained the title of 2014 Texas State Class A 
Baseball Champions. 

To end their thirty-three to one season, the 
Indians defeated Flatonia Bulldogs in a shut-
out, with a final score of 10–0. Throughout this 
outstanding season the Indians had, in thirty- 
four games, allowed only thirty-four runs and 
scored themselves a dazzling three hundred 
seventy-seven. The team’s batting average for 
the season was an impressive .392. All in all, 
the team set the school record for wins and 
secured the first and only state baseball 
championship in the school’s history. 

With the support of coaches, teachers, ad-
ministrators and their entire community, these 
young men bear witness that anything is 
achievable through hard work and determina-
tion. These are guiding principles that lead to 
success not only on the field, but will undoubt-
edly resonate through every endeavor these 
valiant championship players undertake in 
their entire lifetimes. 

Among the individual team members to be 
congratulated are Matthew Wallace, Logan 
Ammons, Cade James, Kolten Rhoudes, 
Grant Holland, Chase Dyson, Clayton Sestak, 
Trenton Carrigan, Bryce Westbrook, Bryce 
McLeod, Taylor Schroeder, John Sinz, Jake 
Spies, Hunter Lee, Brandon Stanfield, and 
Robert Campbell. 

Douglass Indians’ Team Manager Bonner 
Watson, Head Coach Eugene Lafitte, Assist-
ant Coach Nick Freeman, and Principal Jeff 
Roquemore are to be praised for their support 
and unwavering leadership. 

It is indeed an honor to join the constituents 
of the First District of Texas in congratulating 
the players and athletic staff of the 2014 Class 
A Champion Douglass High School Baseball 
Team. Their legacy is now recorded in the 
CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, which will endure as 
long as there is a United States of America. 
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